His Excellency,

Babatunde Raji Fashola SAN,

Honorable Minister of Power, Works & Housing,
Federal Secretariat,

F.C.T, Abuja.

Your Excellency,

LETTER OF CONGRATULATIONS ON APPOINTMENT AS HONORABLE MINISTER
OF POWER, WORKS AND HOUSING OF THE FEDERAL REPUBLIC OF NIGERIA.

On behalf of the entire indigenes of Lagos State, the executive and the entire
membership of Eko Foundation, we hereby congratulate you on your well deserved
appointment as a Honorable Minister of the Federal Republic of Nigeria, sequel on your
choice by His Excellency, General Muhammadu Buhari, the President of the Federal
Republic of Nigeria and confirmation by the Senate.

The assignment of your portfolio as the Honorable Minister for Power, Works and
Housing (three key portfolios hitherto held by three Ministers) is an eloquent testimony
of your first class rating by the President and the trust and confidence that we, the
people of this country have in you to excel. Your tenure as Governor of Lagos State for
Eight years witnessed monumental development in the state that was globally
acclaimed as unparalleled in the continent of Africa. We, therefore, believe that despite
the "Herculean task" of piloting these Three-In-One Ministry, you will discharge this
assignment to the best of your abilities.

It is our collective prayers as a race and indigenes of Lagos State that Aimighty God will
endow you with the wisdom, competence, capabilities and wherewithal to elevate the
status of we, the indigenes of Lagos State within the political gambit of the Federal
Republic of Nigeria. We wish you God's guidance and protection at all times.

Eko o n'ibaje 0. Amin.

Kind Regards ,

Prof. Imran Wole Smith, SAN,

President,
EKO FOUNDATION. 'Kunle Uthman Esq.
Secretary,



